BYRON TOWN BOARD MEETING
February 12, 2014

The Byron Town Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Yasses at 7:00 p.m. with the following people present:

Supervisor.…………………..…………...........................................................Peter Yasses
Councilmen…………………………………………………………………Jeff Thompson
Sue Fuller
Scott Wooton
Harold Austin

Town Clerk…………………………………………………………….Debra Buck-Leaton
Assessor……………………………………………………………………Barry Flansburg

CEO/ZEO………………………………………………………………………...Ken Kuter

Absent:  

Highway Superintendent……………………………………………………..George Heins

Invited Guest………………………………………Paul Boylan, Town of Byron Attorney

Public:



Jim Cudney………………………………………………..Rte. 237, Byron


Carrie Capostagno……………………………...……Caswell Road, Byron



George Squires……………………………………...McElver Street, Byron



Fed Johnson………………………………………….Asbury Road, LeRoy



Michelle Yasses……………………………………………Rte. 237, Byron



Candace Hensel………………………………………........Rte. 237, Byron



Joe and Rita Kuzma………………………………………..Rte. 237, Byron



Lisa Kaczmarek…………………………………….Main Street, Wyoming



Mark Miller…………………………………………Main Street, Wyoming


Jeanne Freeman…………………………………Hessenthaler Road, Byron



Eric Zuber…………………………………………Tower Hill Road, Byron



David Chupp…………………………………………….Tripp Road, Byron



Mickey Truax………………………………………….Swamp Road, Byron

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Supervisor Yasses.

MINUTES:


A motion was made by Councilman Wooton to approve the Byron Town Board minutes of January 8, 2014 Organizational and Town Board Minutes as written, except that the Organizational Minutes shall be amended to eliminate the Highway Superintendant’s pay for sewer administration in the amount of $3,125.00 per year.  The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Fuller and carried with the following vote:
Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0

PLANNING BOARD REPORT:

∙Appointment of Planning Board Member:  There is an opening on the Planning Board due to the departure of Brenda Miller at the end of her term (12/31/13).  The Town Clerk put a notice in the Daily News for interested persons, and the only application received was from Jim Lamkin.   


A motion was made by Councilman Thompson to appoint James Lamkin as a member of the Planning Board for a five year term.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Austin and carried with the following vote:
Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0


∙The Planning Board received an application for a rezone from Fred Johnson with detailed information for use of the property located at 6815 Rte. 237 (Tax Map No. 5-1-39), which he is interested in purchasing from UMMC.  Mr. Johnson would like to convert the property to a residential property, however, he would also like to have an assisted living facility located on the premises.
∙The Town Board also received a petition from Fred Johnson of LeRoy, requesting that the Town Board change the zoning from a C-1 District to an R-1 District on the parcel prior to purchasing it. 


∙Planning Board Chairman Eric Zuber advised the Town Board that the Planning Board is very receptive to having the property rezoned from C-1 to an R-1 District.  The adjacent property is in an R-1 District.  

∙CEO/ZEO Ken Kuter stated that Mr. Johnson is acting as an agent for UMMC right now because UMMC is still the property owner.  Mr. Johnson’s sister will be living at the property with her family, and she would also like to have an assisted living facility on the premises.   
∙Mr. Johnson stated that they will be able to take in up to 6 persons who need assistance.  They will be providing meals, laundry and personal assistance.  No certification is needed to do this, but it will be regulated.  There will be a social worker that will be supervising the home on a regular basis. 

∙Town Attorney Paul Boylan would like the Town Board to know that he represents both the Town of Byron and UMMC.  If there is any type of disagreement between the parties, he will need to recuse himself from representing either party.  If the Town Board would like to move forward, they will need to accept the Planning Board’s recommendation, make a resolution to act as lead agency, and have Paul start the SEQR process.  The Board would also need permission from Genesee County Planning in order to change the property use.  A Public Hearing will be set up after recommendation from County Planning.   

LEAD AGENCY DESIGNATION 
RESOLUTION #32:


Councilwoman Fuller offered the following resolution and moved for its adoption:


Resolved, that the Town Board of the Town of Byron does hereby declare itself as Lead Agency for all purposes with regard to an application by United Memorial Medical Center for a change in zone for its property located at 6815 Byron-Holley Road (Tax Map No. 5-1-39), in the Town of Byron and authorizes and directs the Town Clerk and the Town Attorney to make the proper referrals and applications in conformity with the Town Law and Environmental Conservation Law of the State of New York.

Councilman Thompson seconded the resolution which was adopted by the following vote:



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0
Planning Board Chairman Eric Zuber:  What would the Town Board like the Planning Board to do with regard to the Comprehensive Plan?  Would the Town Board like a totally new Comprehensive Plan, or just an updated version?

Attorney Paul Boylan:  He would suggest that the Planning Board begin by reading through the Comprehensive Plan first to see whether it needs to be updated or completely redone.
Councilwoman Fuller:  The Fracking Committee would like to have an attorney that is proficient in fracking review the Zoning Law and Comprehensive Plan to make sure they relate to eachother correctly.
Supervisor Yasses:  He does not believe that is necessary at this time.

A motion was made by Councilman Austin to approve the Planning Board Report as given.  The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Fuller and carried with the following vote:  



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0

SEWER REPORT:


∙Took monthly samples


∙Meet compliance for Inf. and Eff.


Inflow and Infiltration:

∙Should be looked into this Spring in Center Byron


∙Common causes are illegal hookups (sump pumps and roof drains)


Other:

∙Checked and maintained all filter bed pumps (N,S+C)


∙Keep track of pump hours on all pumps including Old School House, Walkers Corners and McElver Street lift station.  

∙Changed oil in generators

∙Switched valving in each filter bed to give one section a rest.  Three sections of treatment per bed.  One section is always off line.


∙The Town Board received a letter from Camden Group dated January 22, 2014, a copy of which is attached to these minutes.

A motion was made by Councilman Thompson to approve the Sewer Report as written.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Austin and carried with the following vote:  



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: – Superintendent Heins

∙Routine maintenance on truck repairs and plowing equipment
∙Using sand and salt mix during cold snap for control of ice and snow on roads as well as saving on salt usage.  The salt deliveries are slow with all the bad weather in the east and south.
∙Pushing back troublesome snow banks for additional snow storms.
∙When weather breaks there are several trees and continued roadside brush to be cut and chipped.

∙Town Clerk wants more storage space for the town records to be moved out of the safe that took 50 years to fill.  I suggested the sewer office space, and that office be moved to highway office, where there is room for two of everything (desk, computers, phones and the five file cabinets).  There is also extra room for additional storage for parts and pumps in highway office.  The Town Clerk asked me if the Highway men could do the upgrade work, and I assured her that we could certainly provide the labor to fire proof the sewer office with fire rated wallboard, install fire door, and block in the window.  It would be a HUGE cost savings to the town to use the town workforce, and provide adequate space for years, as it has taken 50 years to fill the safe and this records storage room will have room for years beyond that time, and hopefully a better facility for the judges and clerk will be here.  To knock down walls and move doors and rebuild walls and cramp the office space in the sewer office would not be a cost savings to the town with or without a grant.  There is just as much needed storage for sewer and highway records as town records, and they need to be readily available to the sewer and highway workers for information, and there is the space in the highway office for these records.

A motion was made by Councilman Austin to approve the Highway Superintendent’s Report as written.  The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Fuller and carried with the following vote:  



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0

SAFE:
∙Per the Town Clerk, the safe space needs to be increased due to records being stored in areas that are not fire safe.  For Stuart Brown’s office to do application for grant for vault it will cost $2,250.  Two options are available:  #1 would be to expand the current safe location into the Highway Superintendent’s office, and #2 would be to turn the existing sewer office into a fire safe vault.  Need to know how the Town Board would like to proceed?  Do we apply for a grant and spend the $2,250 and possibly not get the grant, or does the Town take the money out of the Buildings Account and do it without the grant?  If the Town Board wishes to move forward with a grant they will need to pass a resolution allowing Stuart Brown’s office to proceed with the application.  
∙After some discussion, the Town Board decided they would like to have Stu Brown’s office tell them what the best space to use for the safe would be, and move forward according to what Stu Brown’s office recommends.
SAFE
RESOLUTION #33:


Councilman Thompson offered the following resolution and moved for its adoption:

Resolved, that the Byron Town Board hereby authorizes Supervisor Yasses to sign the Proposal for Services for the Local Government Records Management Improvement Fund (LGRMIF) to prepare an application for funding for Records Management program administered by the State Archives to undertake improvements to expand the inactive records in the Town Hall for a fee to prepare the application in the amount of $2,250.00.

Councilman Austin seconded the resolution which was adopted by the following vote:



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0
CEO/ZEO REPORT:

∙Submitted Uniform Code Administration and Enforcement Report for 2013.


A motion was made by Councilwoman Fuller to approve the CEO/ZEO Report as written.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Thompson and carried with the following vote:  



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0

PARK COMMITTEE REPORT: - Councilman Austin
 ∙The 2014 meetings will be held the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at the Byron Presbyterian Church.  During summer months meetings will be held at Firemen’s Park.  
∙Will discuss with the Highway Superintendent about putting more rubber chips under the playground equipment.
∙Replacement of toilet and repairs will be done by the fire department.  The park committee will pay for the repairs.  Repairs will be done before the bathrooms open in May.

∙Mary McGowan was reappointed to the Park Committee.
∙Will be having the duck race again this year.

Supervisor Yasses:  He is working with the Highway Superintendent on clearing up insurance concerns.  As far as the Trestle Bridge is concerned, he has talked to Doug Smith from Sleds of Stafford, and they have pulled the rubber up off of the bridge and retightened rails.  This summer they will be checking the railroad ties under the bridge.  Supervisor Yasses will check further into what needs to be done to the bridge.
A motion was made by Councilman Thompson to approve the Park Committee Report as given.  The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Fuller and carried with the following vote:  



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0

ABSTRACTS
RESOLUTION #34:

Councilman Austin offered the following resolution and moved for its adoption:

Resolved, that the Byron Town Board pay the following abstracts:

Fund:



Abstract:

Vouchers:

Amount:
General Fund


#2


#33 - #62

$34,459.93  
Highway Fund


#2


#12 - #31

$25,125.16
Sewer Fund
#2



#6 - #8


$  2,748.60

Fire District No. 1
#1



#1


$64,000.00

Fire District No. 2
#1



#1


$64,000.00
  
General Fund
PA#1



#1 - #2


$     938.36
Sewer Fund
PA#1



#1 - #2


$     820.75
Councilwoman Fuller seconded the resolution which was adopted by the following vote:



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0
TOWN CLERK’S REPORT:

Paid to the NYS Ag and Markets for spay/neuter program………………………………..$     76.00
Paid to the DEC for hunting/fishing licenses………………………………………………$       1.00
Paid to NYS Health Dept. for Marriage Licenses………………………………………….$     22.50


Paid to the Town of Byron Supervisor……………………………………………………..$2,406.70

Total Disbursed for January 2014…....…………………………................................ …….$2,506.20
A motion was made by Councilman Austin to approve the Town Clerk’s Report as given for January, 2014.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Wooton and carried with the following vote:



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0
FINANCIAL REPORT:


∙The Financial Report for January 2014 was reviewed.

A motion was made by Councilman Wooton to approve the January 2014 Financial Reports as written.  The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Fuller and carried with the following vote:



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: 


·Received Sales Tax check in the amount of $152,175.33

∙Received December 2013 Mercy EMS Report  

∙Renewed three CDs

∙Would like to appoint Sue Fuller as the Deputy Supervisor
A motion was made by Councilman Thompson to appoint Councilwoman Sue Fuller as Deputy Supervisor through December 31, 2014.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Wooton   and carried with the following vote:



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0

A motion was made by Councilwoman Fuller to approve the Supervisor’s Reports as given.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Thompson and carried with the following vote:



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0

OTHER BUSINESS:

STANDARD WORK DAY AND REPORTING FOR ALL TOWN EMPLOYEES

RESOLUTION #35:

Councilman Wooton offered the following resolution and moved for its adoption:


BE IT RESOLVED, that the Byron Town Board be and hereby establishes the following as a standard work day for employees for the purpose of determining days worked reportable to the New York State and Local Employees’ Retirement System:

Highway Superintendent:
Five day work week, eight hour standard work day.

Town Justice:


Five day work week, six hour standard work day.

Town Clerk:


Five day work week, six hour standard work day.

Councilman Thompson seconded the resolution which was adopted by the following vote:



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0 

STANDARD WORK DAY AND REPORTING FOR ELECTED AND APPOINTED OFFICIALS IN THE NYS RETIREMENT SYSTEM
RESOLUTION #36:


Councilman Thompson offered the following resolution and moved for its adoption:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Byron hereby establishes the following as standard work days for elected and appointed officials and will report the following days worked to the New York State and Local Employees’ Retirement System based on the record of activities maintained and submitted by these officials to the clerk of this body:

	Title
	Name
	Social

Security 

Number

(Last 4

Digits)
	Registration

Number
	Standard

Work Day

(Hrs/day)
	Term Begins/Ends
	Participates

In Employers’

Time Keeping

System

(Y/N)
	Days/

Month

(based on Record of Activities)


Elected Officials

	Highway Superintendent
	Gerald Heins
	
	
	8
	01/01/14-12/31/15
	N
	20

	Town Justice
	Daniel DiMatteo
	
	
	6
	01/01/14-12/31/17
	N
	6.95

	Town Clerk
	Debra Buck-Leaton
	
	
	6
	01/01/14-12/31/17
	N
	20

	Tax Receiver
	Debra Buck-Leaton
	
	
	6
	01/01/14-12/31/17
	N
	Included Above


Councilman Wooton seconded the resolution which was adopted by the following vote:



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0 


DOG CONTROL LAW:

A motion was made by Councilman Wooton to table discussion on the Dog Control Law until the March 12, 2014 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Fuller and carried with the following vote:


Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0

WATER DISTRICTS:


∙Met with Stu Brown’s office and Paul Chatfield regarding the status of water in the Town.  The Town Board has received petitions from four areas in the Town with regard to their desire to have municipal water.  Paul Chatfield has put together cost estimates for these four areas and advised the Board that they should now hold informational meetings to see what the interest for water is in these areas. 
A motion was made by Councilwoman Fuller to hold informational meetings at the South Byron Fire Hall regarding water for the following areas on the following dates and times:

N. Bergen, Warboys, Merrill Road

Wednesday, March 5, 2014
6:00 p.m.

N. Byron Road and Cockram Road East

Wednesday, March 5, 2014
7:30 p.m.

Freeman, Coward, Lyman, Beaver Meadows Rd.
Thursday, March 6, 2014
6:00 p.m.
Byron, Cockram, Caswell, Walkers-Corners Rd.
Thursday, March 6, 2014
7:30 p.m.
The motion was seconded by Councilman Thompson and carried with the following vote:



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0


The Town Clerk will send letters to homeowners letting them know dates and times.
WATER DISTRICT NO. 5 – SWAMP ROAD:

At a Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Byron in the County of Genesee, held at the Town Hall in the Town of Byron on the 12th day of February, 2014.

PRESENT: 

Peter Yasses, Supervisor

Suzanne Fuller, Councilman

Harold Austin, Councilman

Scott Wooton, Councilman

Jeff Thompson, Councilman

________________________________________

In the Matter of the Establishment of 


ORDER CALLING

Water District No. 5 of the Town of Byron,
 
   
PUBLIC HEARING

Genesee County, New York.

________________________________________


WHEREAS, previously hereto a map, plan and report have been prepared by Chatfield Engineers, P.C., Licensed Engineers, in such manner and in such detail as has heretofore been determined by the Town Board of the Town of Byron, New York, relating to the establishment of the proposed Water District No. 5 in the Town of Byron, and 


WHEREAS, such map, plan and report have been duly filed in the office of the Town Clerk of the said Town of Byron, and


WHEREAS, the boundaries of said Water District are as follows:


All that tract or parcel of land situated in the Town of Byron, County of Genesee, State of New York, described as follows:  Beginning at a point, said point being the intersection of the southerly right-of-way of Swamp Road (49.5' ROW) with an extension of the southwesterly property line of Tax Account No.  5.-2-67.12 and also being a boundary line of the Town of Byron Water District No. 1; thence

1. Northwesterly 212 feet more or less, along the southwesterly property line of Tax Account No.  5.-2-67.12 to a point, said point being a northwesterly property corner of Tax Account No. 5.-2-67.12; thence

2. Northeasterly 356 feet more or less, along the northwesterly property line of Tax Account No.  5.-2-67.12 to a point, said point being along the southerly property line of Tax Account No. 5.-2-70; thence 

3. Westerly 130 feet more or less, along the southerly property line of Tax Account No. 5.-2-70 to a point; said point being the southwesterly property corner of Tax Account No. 5.-2-70; thence

4. Northerly 312 feet more or less, along the westerly property line of Tax Account No. 5.-2-70 to a point, said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 500 feet northerly of the centerline of Swamp Road; thence

5. Easterly 2,673 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 500 feet northerly of the centerline of Swamp Road to a point, said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 500 feet southwesterly of the centerline of Cole Road (49.5' ROW); thence

6. Northwesterly 3,344 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 500 feet southwesterly of the centerline of Cole Road to a point, said point being along the centerline of Mud City Road (49.5' ROW); thence

7. Northerly 1,000 feet more or less, along the centerline of Mud City Road to a point, said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 500 feet northeasterly of Cole Road; thence

8. Southeasterly 4,486 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 500 feet northeasterly of the centerline of Cole Road to a point, said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 500 feet northerly of the centerline of Swamp Road; thence 

9. Easterly 3,047 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 500 feet northerly of the centerline of Swamp Road to a point,  said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 500 feet westerly of the centerline of Hessenthaler Road (49.5' ROW); thence

10. Northerly 800 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 500 feet westerly of the centerline of Hessenthaler Road to a point, said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 1,300 feet northerly of the centerline of Swamp Road; thence

11. Easterly 1,000 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 1,300 feet northerly of the centerline of Swamp Road to a point, said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 500 feet easterly of the centerline of Hessenthaler Road; thence

12. Southerly 800 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 500 feet easterly of the centerline of Hessenthaler Road to a point, said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 500 feet northerly of the centerline of Swamp Road; thence

13. Easterly 2,270 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 500 feet northerly of the centerline of Swamp Road to a point, said point being the intersection with the Byron - Bergen Town Line; thence

14. Southerly 1,000 feet more or less, along the Byron - Bergen Town Line to a point, said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 500 feet southerly of the centerline of Swamp Road; thence

15. Westerly 2,270 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 500 feet southerly of the centerline of Swamp Road to a point, said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 500 feet easterly of the centerline of Hessenthaler Road; thence

16. Southerly 2,323 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 500 feet easterly of the centerline of Hessenthaler Road to a point, said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 500 feet northerly of centerline of NYS Route 262 (66' ROW) and also being a boundary line of the Town of Byron Water District No. 1; thence 

17. Westerly 1,000 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 500 feet northerly of centerline of NYS Route 262 to a point, said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 500 feet westerly of the centerline of Hessenthaler Road; thence

18. Northerly 2,288 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 500 feet westerly of the centerline of Hessenthaler Road to a point, said point being the intersection with a line parallel to and 500 feet southerly of the centerline of Swamp Road; thence 

19. Southwesterly 6,180 feet more or less, along a line parallel to and 500 feet southerly of the centerline of Swamp Road to a point, said point being the intersection with an extension of the westerly property line of Tax Account No. 5.-2-56; thence

20. Northerly 65 feet more or less along an extension of the westerly property line of Tax Account No. 5.-2-56 to a point, said point being the southwesterly property corner of Tax Account No. 5.-2-56; thence

21. Westerly 250 feet more or less, along the southerly property line of Tax Account No. 5.-2-57.1; thence

22. Northerly 358 feet more or less, across Tax Account No. 5.-2-57.1 to a point, said point being along the southerly right-of-way line of Swamp Road; thence

23. Southwesterly 250 feet more or less, along the Southerly right-of-way line of Swamp Road to a point, said point being the Point of Beginning.

All as shown on a map prepared by Chatfield Engineers, P.C., entitled, “Town of Byron Swamp Road Water District, Water District Boundary Map,” dated August 31, 2012, and
WHEREAS, the proposed improvements consists of the installation of approximately 19,700 linear feet of water main, hydrants and other appurtenances, and

WHEREAS, the maximum amount proposed to be expended by the said district is One Million One Hundred Forty-seven Thousand Dollars ($1,147,000), and it is anticipated that there will be an annual cost to the typical owner of a one or two family home of Six Hundred Forty-eight and 86/100 Dollars ($648.86) after the first year, and the first year cost to the typical owner of a one or two family home is anticipated to be One Thousand Five Hundred Three and 86/100 Dollars ($1,503.86), both of which estimates include annual debt service and annual water usage costs, which will be levied upon each of the units in said District, and

WHEREAS, a petition in due form dated September 13, 2013 has been received and filed in the Town Clerk’s office and which, according to an affidavit sworn to by Barry Flansburg, Town Assessor, contains the signatures of the owners of seventy-three percent (73%) of the total assessed value of the real property in said proposed district and seventy-three percent (73%) of the real property owned by persons residing in said proposed district, and which petition sets forth with specificity the maximum amount to be expended and anticipated the first year and subsequent annual cost for a typical one or two family home as above set forth, 


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT 


ORDERED, that a meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Byron will be held at the Town Hall, Route 237, Byron, New York at 7:00 p.m. on March 12, 2014 to consider the Establishment of said Water District No. 5 of the Town of Byron, including the environmental significance thereof and to hear all persons present interested in the subject matter thereof, concerning the same and for such other and further action on the part of said Town Board may be necessary and proper, with relation to the premises.


Vote:



Supervisor Yasses:

Aye



Councilman Wooton:

Aye



Councilwoman Fuller:
Aye



Councilman Austin:

Aye



Councilman Thompson:
Aye


HIGH SPEED RAIL:

∙Received a letter regarding the proposed high speed rail system, which will run from Niagara Falls to NYC.  There are five different proposed project systems.  There will be public hearings on March 6, 2014 in Buffalo, and March 7, 2014 in Rochester.  The most expensive proposal would cost $14.71 billion to be finished by 2035.  There are other options that will not cost as much or affect as much of the County.  The system would either go down the old West Shore Trail or alongside the existing railroad.  As per Jeanne Freeman, printed copies of the proposals are available at the Richmond Memorial Library.  The Town Board will keep the public updated as information becomes available.

FRACKING COMMITTEE:


∙Stafford moratorium going to County Planning

∙Several towns have passed moratoriums in recent months


∙Would like the Town Board to extend an invitation to the attorney who gave a presentation in the Town of Stafford on the cons of fracking to give a presentation in the Town of Byron

∙Would like an ad put in the newsletter to get more volunteers


∙Councilman Thompson would like to hear from both sides to hear both the pros and the cons


∙Supervisor Yasses would like to have the fracking committee come to the Town Board meeting next month with names of individuals for and against fracking that would give the Town a presentation.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  
None
ADJOURN:
A motion was by Councilwoman Fuller to adjourn the Byron Town Board Meeting at 9:12 p.m.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Thompson and carried with the following vote:



Vote:

Ayes:
5

Nays:
0

Respectfully Submitted,

Debra M. Buck-Leaton

Byron Town Clerk

PAGE  
12

